Dear Reporter,

I respect and appreciate honest and fair news reporting.  It takes courage to report events in a manner that fits well with facts and strong research, especially when it may not agree with the biases of many.

There is considerable evidence that residency restrictions for people on the sex offense registry are ineffective and often produce side effects such as increased homelessness.  The state of Maryland has refused to impose residency restrictions for a number of reasons, one of them being the problem in Florida with increased homelessness as a result of such restrictions.  It might be noted that having a stable residence allows police and others to monitor former offenders more effectively, while homelessness makes effective monitoring more difficult.  

Yet the whole notion that people who have committed a prior sex offense are likely to repeat such crimes is highly suspect.  People on the sex offense registry have a lower re-offense rate than other criminal offenders.  

I am enclosing a summary of some related research that I hope you will examine.  Thank you for reading this letter.

Sincerely,


